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also on-line at www.strathbogie.org 

February, 2021 

Also on-line at www.strathbogie.org 

What’s On 

Please contact each organiser to 
check for current arrangements. 

Every Third Monday - 7.30pm 
STAG meet at Strathbogie Hall. 
Helen Peters, Secretary. 

Every Second Tuesday of the 
month - Strathbogie Memorial Hall 
Committee meets 6pm in the Hall. 
Enq Mary Wynne 0419 592 211 

Every Wednesday - Material Girls 
- usual times 10am - Rec Ground - 
BYO lunch.  Newcomers welcome 
Ph: Jill Smith 5790 5159.   

Every Wednesday - 7.30pm 
Strathbogie Singing Group -  
St Andrews Church - Strathbogie 
(except in School Holidays)  
Ph: Di Mackrell 5790 5241 

Every Second Month - 
Strathbogie Landcare first Sunday 
9-11am  
Contact Sean 0400 019 607 

Every Second and Fourth 
Sunday - Church service at St 
Andrews Church - Strathbogie 
11.00am 

First Wednesday of the month - 
1.30pm Strathbogie Garden 
Group. Contact  Wendy 5790 
8523 

Every Fourth Saturday of the 
month - Australian Plants Society 
Group meeting  Pete 0402 882 
959 

Every Third Sunday of the 
month - 4pm Strathbogie 
Community of Food Finders at the 
Recreation Ground 

Every Thursday - 5pm. Tennis at 
the Recreation Reserve. All 
welcome. Secretary Mayra Walsh 

Every Thursday - 6 - 8.30pm. 
Pizza and drinks at the Rec 
Ground 

The Strathbogie 
Diesel Supply - 

Use it or Lose it 

We have a diesel fuel 

pump facility at the 

Strathbogie Recreation 

Ground, but it seems that 

many people do not know 

about it or choose not to 

use it.  Refuelling 

Solutions (RFS), the 

company supplying the 

facility, has advised that if 

we do not buy more fuel 

from the facility, they may 

remove it because we are 

not buying enough diesel to make it a viable proposition for 

them. 

The cost of the fuel is competitive (presently 127.9 cents per 

litre) and some recent modifications to the equipment have 

made it easier to operate.  Over winter the facility supplies 

alpine fuel which is not readily available at many service 

stations.  Also, a small percentage of profits raised by the 

facility goes back into our community.  

This self-serve facility is open 24 hours, 7 days a week, and 

recently, movement activated lights have been installed to 
assist with refueling at night.    Continues page 3 ….. 
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Do you need a 
Justice of  

the Peace? 
 

Chris Thomson 
‘Aberdeen’ 
5790 5340 

Strathbogie  
Recreation Ground 

 
All bookings are to 

be made with  
Kim Usher  
5790 5345 

The Deadline for the March edition of Tableland Talk is Wednesday, February 24, 2021.  
e: tablelandtalk@gmail.com, m: 0400 019 607, or via Strathbogie PO / Store.  

Preferred formats: Word or Publisher files, font Arial 11, convert pdf to jpeg, images <250k. TT Team. 

Mobile Library  
 
Dates for Strathbogie:  
 
February 14 and 28 
10.00 - 12 noon 
 
now every 2nd Saturday 
 

Strathbogie  
Memorial Hall  

Available for hire— $150 with $250  
refundable deposit in case carpet  

cleaning is required.  
Bookings contact person is Mary Wynne  

Ph 0419 592211 

Swanpool CINEMA 
The Dry:  Feb 6 7pm,  Feb 7 6pm 
The Current War:  Feb 6 9.30pm, Feb 7 8.30pm 
Corpus Christi:  Feb 13 7pm, Feb 14 6pm 
The Translators: Feb 13, 9.30pm, Feb 14 8.30pm 
Benalla Shorts 2020:  Feb 19 7.30pm 
The Mystery of Henry Pick:  Feb 20 7pm, Feb 21 
6pm 
A Son:  Feb 20 9.30pm, Feb 21 8.30pm 
In The Name of The Land:  Feb 27 7pm, Feb 28 
6pm 
A White White Day:  Feb 27, 9.30pm, Feb 28 
8.30pm 

Tickets $13.50/$11  
www.swanpoolcinema.com.au 

Tableland Talk is a  
community newsletter run by a 

volunteer group.  
 

This newsletter is entirely made up 
of contributions.  Contributions to 
this newsletter are published as a 
forum for public discussion.   
 
The opinions expressed are the 
opinions of the contributors and 
not necessarily the opinions of the 
TT Team.  By publishing 
contributions this newsletter does 
not give its authority to the truth or 
validity of the material contained in 
contributions.   
 
Readers are reminded that all 
contributions MUST be submitted 
with the name and address of the 
writer. 
 
We would appreciate it if all 
invoices for advertising are paid in 
full, and promptly - we have to pay 
to publish. 
 

The TT Team 

For information regarding the 
Violet Town Village Voice or to get 
an emailed copy each month 
contact Abbey Ferguson at 
villagevoice@violettown.org.au 
online at www.violettown.org.au 

Got something to 
say?  

Send us a  
 

Letter to the Editor  

Boho South Hall 
Available for hire. 
Bookings contact:  
Margaret Mactier 
Ph 0458 328 873  

Support Strathbogie Landcare 
agricultural & conservation projects 

Membership is $10 per household.  

This gives you access to Landcare 
magazine, subsidised seedling 

purchases & community projects.  
Simply deposit $10 into the Strathbogie 

Tableland Landcare account:   

BSB 803 078  
Acc 100081991 with your name as 

reference or contact Secretary Sean 
Mathews for a membership form  

snmthws@bigpond.com  

Check YOUR Local Event 
Doesn’t Clash With 

ANOTHER Local Event. 
Do you want to get the most 
people to your planned local 

event?  Is your local event going 
to clash with another local event?   

 

Ask Tableland Talk.  Many local 
events are promoted through our 

local Newsletter. 
 

If you want to find out if another 
event is being promoted on a 

date you are planning for, get in 
touch.   

 

We will tell you if another local 
event has already been promoted 

on the same day /time:  
tablelandtalk@gmail.com 

m: 0400 019 607 

Euroa Cinema 
How to be a Good Wife:  
Feb 5 8pm 
The Dry: Feb 6 8pm, Feb 7 4pm 
 

The wearing of masks is strongly 
recommended whilst watching a 
movie in the cinema.  The Euroa 
Community Cinema will be adhering 
to the Victoria Government COVID-. 
19 restrictions.  There will be limited 
seating, social distancing and 
COVIDSafe practices in place.  
Please book online at 
trybooking.com or call Customer 
Service on 03 5795 0000 to avoid 
disappointment.  
 

Prebooked tickets are $8. Save $2 

Shire Healthy Ageing Newsletter  
Free hard copies available at 
participating supermarkets, POs, 
libraries, pharmacies, medical 
centres, community houses and op-
shops or via  https://
www.strathbogie.vic.gov.au/
community/seniors-active-ageing 

http://www.violettown.org.au
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Continues from page 1 …..  

It can be operated using credit cards or if an account 

is opened, a dongle is suppled and RFS will even do 

on farm deliveries for larger quantities of diesel.  The 

instructions are attached to the inside of the access 

(black) door which is located on the front and it is 

easy to master the process. 

Having such a handy facility in Strathbogie is 

something we do not want to lose.  In the event of a 

fire, the recreation ground is a staging area for the 

CFA and they are very keen to retain it, noting that 

the next closest fuel is a 1 hour return trip to Euroa, if 

the roads are clear.  

Please, please give it a go and support your local 
community. 

Mark Reynolds from RFS is available on 0418 510 

028 if anyone requires assistance with the facility. 

Stuart Bridgeman 

STRATHBOGIE  TABLELAND  ACTION  GROUP  INC. 

While Council put the Community Planning Program and associated funding on hold for 2020/21, STAG 
has continued to work on a number of projects.   

Covid Community Grant 
Funding received through Council’s COVID Community Grant Program has been used to purchase hand 
sanitiser units for both the Rec Ground and the Hall and to transfer the community website to a new host.    
The Communications Sub-committee will be auditing the various sites and liaising with site managers re 
updates.  The grant funding will also be used to refurbish the main board of the community noticeboard in 
Main Street. 

Spring Creek Picnic Area 
STAG is continuing to have discussions with Council in relation to this project, however there are ongoing 
issues that are still to be resolved.  Of particular concern is the continued use by vehicles of the 
pedestrian path which is frequented by children and bicycles.  Apart from the safety factor, this is causing 
erosion and damage to the path. 

Township Signage 
STAG received two designs for township signage last year however only one was received by the closing 
date.  After some discussion it was decided that, as there are already Shire signs at each entrance to the 
town and the cost involved would be significant (and therefore prohibit STAG from supporting other 
projects) not to proceed at this time. 
Two designs were received and we would like to thank those who took the time to submit them.  Only one 
design was submitted within the advertised timeframe and STAG would like to display it at the picnic area. 

Water Tank for the CFA 

It is disappointing that the installation of the tank and generator at the Rec Ground, which was promised 
by mid-December, is still not complete.  While the tank is in place the generator, which has been stored at 
Brady and Kibble since April 2019 is still to be connected.  The CFA Captain also advised the recent 
STAG meeting that a high volume pump will be required to enable tankers to be filled quickly and 
efficiently. 

Community Planning Review 

Cr Raeburn attended STAG’s meeting in January and, when asked about the Community Planning 
Review, advised that a meeting of all Action Groups is planned. 

AGM 

STAG’s AGM will be held on Monday 15th February commencing at 7.30pm at the Hall. 



4 

ISA Brown 
Point of Lay Pullets 

Friendly, laying 
hens 

 Ideal for backyards 
$24 each 

Phone: Bec & Hugh 

57981868 
www.croxmitch@gmail.com 

 

 

Advertising Rates - Advertisements for revenue raising or business advertisements are charged per 
issue at $7 ~ 1/6 page, $12 ~ 1/4 page, $15 ~ 1/2 page.  Exact size and placement is at the discretion of 
the Editor.  Rates are very reasonable.  Free community event advertising is at no cost. Advertising solely 
funds this newsletter.  For more information, email:  tablelandtalk@gmail.com or phone 0400 019 607. 
Please support our advertisers.   

Strathbogie 
 Engineering 

 

 
For your Fabrication, Machining, Welding,  

Servicing and Repairs 
 
Stuart Watts 
62 Wonganookah Track,  
Marraweeney, 
03 5790 8668 or 0416 049 252 
E: Strathbogie. Engineering@pobox.com 

The Bogie Tree 
The Bogie Tree is our unofficial Strathbogie Tableland bush 
telegraph.  It is an email list based on Google Groups and covers a 
fair percentage of the Tableland population and friends (both 
transient and permanent).  Through this, we practice civil sharing of 
the following types of information: 
• Lifts / rides / car shares 
• Requests for assistance 
• Offers of assistance 
• Local job advertisements 
• Lost / missing animals or people! 
• Announcements of social activities / get-togethers 
• Fire sightings / road washouts 
• Any other thing you might want to contact other Tablelanders about 
• Information on your local business or service 
To learn more or join the Bogie Tree, please send an email to 
Johnno on strathbogan@bigpond.com or call on 0439 818 366 

Jackson's Produce Store  
Cowslip Street, Violet Town 

 

We are located in the main street of Violet Town 
and proudly stock our shelves with local 
produce and products, as well as fresh fruit and 
vegetables, gourmet cheese, biscuits, yoghurts, 
organics and superfoods, and lots more. 
 
We also offer "Coomalong Estate" Oil re-fills 
and have recently commenced selling on order 
each week another great local product - 
"Milkwood Bread". 
 
Open Wednesday - Friday 10am to 4pm and 

Saturday 10am to 1pm 
Mobile: 0418773877 Email: 

jacksonsvt@gmail.com 

Drone photos, videos and sales 

 

Sales of DJI drones and spares at competitive prices 

High resolution digital farm mapping 

Property and real estate photography 

Commercials and promotional videos 

Asset and roof inspections 

Call 0490 805 379 or email alastair@ataerial.com 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Bottled Beer and Tastings available  

at the Violet Town Market 
---------------------------------- 

Or see our website for stockists 
  Web:    www.strathbogiebrewing.com.au 
  Email:  info@strathbogiebrewing.com.au 

  Phone: 57905235 (Dave and Sandy) 

mailto:jacksonsvt@gmail.com
http://www.strathbogiebrewing.com.au/
mailto:info@strathbogiebrewing.com.au
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Australia Day, Strathbogie         
The Hall Committee has had a busy few weeks preparing for the 
hall to reopen after being closed for COVID.  The Strathbogie Shire 
Council provided a thorough cleaning during the COVID shut down 
and did some minor repairs.  This made for a very "spick and span" 
space for us to celebrate the Australia Day Ceremony last Tuesday.   

Apparently, it was the first time the ceremony had been held 
indoors.  We were pleased we weren't outside because right on our 
time to begin there was a huge downpour of beautiful much needed 
rain.  Due to the inclement weather the flag was raised inside, by 
Shirley Dash, who only recently retired from the Hall Committee 
after serving for over 15 years, and Ariel Margrie, a student from 
our local school. 

The event was attended by around 60 people from near and far.  
Due to restrictions there was no official Australia Day Ambassador, 
but we were able to have our very own excellent speakers. 

Our resident Strathbogie Tableland History Group President, Lisa Duggan, hosted an Armchair 
Conversation with two long term Bogie residents, Brian Law and Allan Rowarth.  Both these gentlemen 
had been to different primary schools in the district and then followed on their secondary education at 
Euroa.  They have spent their lives here, working and being outstanding community members, playing 
football, cricket, tennis and golf as well as volunteering on those committees. They also told great stories 
of their days as volunteer firefighters. 

Lisa kept everyone on the edges of their seats listening to the great tales of their lives on the Tableland.  
We felt honoured and inspired that they were able to share such wonderful stories.  

The Citizen of the Year went to Andrew Townsend.  Andrew who has lived in Strathbogie for over 30 
years was honoured for his great volunteer work and his contribution to youth in the area. 

Tom Hamilton won the Junior Citizen Award for his contribution to our community as a CFA member and 
for his work as a lifesaver at Anglesea. 

Due to COVID precautions, we observed on screen singing of the National Anthem and We Are One.  

Following the ceremony, the attendees were treated to the traditional Australia Day Morning Tea of 
lamingtons, followed by an early lunch BBQ of sausages and onions. 

From all accounts, it was a great gathering of people, happy to be able to come together as a community 
to catch up after one of the most difficult years in the majority’s life time. 

Our next meeting will be held at the Hall on Tues Feb 9 at 6 pm.     Mary Wynne 

Strathbogie Landcare News 

Our local Landcare group is looking forward to a productive 2021.  Once again we have 
strong membership numbers and the new Committee is keen to further engage with our 
community.  Thank you to everyone who has renewed.  We look forward to meeting our 
new members.  Ideas for new projects are under discussion.  Anyone who wants to 
participate is encouraged to come along to our meetings.  The next meeting is on Sunday 
February 7, 9am at the Hall.  All welcome. 

If you have walked Bridge to Bridge or the extension tracks recently, you will have noted the effectiveness 
of the latest round of blackberry and woody weed treatment.  Also, look out for the coming refurbished 

interpretive signage.  Commencing this year, regular 
maintenance as per Bridge to Bridge is being planned for 
the extension tracks.  

The Landcare / Shire Roadside Weed Program is also to 
be improved this year by Tableland appropriate timing.  

Parks Vic plan rabbit control measures along the 
extension section of Wildlife Reserve corridor in 2021.  If 
anyone has a problem with Common Mynas on their 
property, Landcare have loan traps available. 

For the Pasture Demonstration Sites, another Field Day is 
planned for 2021.  This time looking at the effectiveness 
of giberallic acid and molybdenum applications. 

Last year’s Galls Gap tree plantings look good.  We will 
work toward more of this and new public speakers as well. 

 Sean Mathews, Secretary snmthws@bigpopnd.com 
Blackberry kill between Smiths and Armstrong Ave bridges 

Andrew Townsend Citizen of the Year 



6 

 
 

 
 
 

Local Electrician - Brendan Hurle 

Ph 0428518409 

Excellent local service 

WATER BORES 

Call now for a site inspection 
and no obligation free quote: 
 
 
Ph: (03) 59674432  
or 0418 362 968 
 
 
Email:  
admin@matthewandsons.com.au 
www.matthewandsons.com.au 

 

CROYDONDALE  
CABINETS 

---------------------------------------------- 
CABINET MAKERS, KITCHENS,  

SHOP FITTINGS 
NEW HOMES, RENOVATIONS, REFACES 
----------------------------------------------------------- 

Ph: 0408 349 072 

Graeme McKenzie, Strathbogie ABN 27 746 178 130 

Email: gmc13990@bigpond.net.au 

L & K Kipping 

trading as 

 

 

 

ALL GENERAL EARTHWORKS 
 Farm clean ups – fence lines, etc 

 Roads, driveways, gravel, etc 

 New dams & clean outs 

 General earthworks 
Bobcat on tracks, Grader, Excavator, Bulldozer, Tip Truck, Float Truck 

AVAILABLE 7 DAYS A WEEK 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Luke:   0408 036 303             Kim: 0429 380 220 

Phone: 03 5795 1061  Fax: 03 5795 1063 

kippingdirtworx@bigpond.com 

34 Garrett Street, Euroa VIC 3666 

 

 

WANTED!  

Your pre-loved 
treasures 

The OneWorld shop, at 
Sheila Gallery, 52-54 
Binney St, is a non-profit 
venture supporting 
refugees and asylum 
seekers via the Asylum 
Seekers Resource 
Centre in Melbourne 
(ASRC). 

We accept interesting, 
quirky, quality goods for sale – on 
30% commission, or as your 
generous donation to support this 
cause.  

Contact Ruth Fluhr on 0427 979 231.  

Open Mon, Tues, Thurs, Fri - 10am to 3.30pm 

Weekends - 9am to 3.30pm.  

Closed Wednesdays 

 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&frm=1&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&docid=Porpoa9fJ6de0M&tbnid=vqJ3GKGx_G6VZM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.vectorart.com%2Fstore%2Findex.cfm%3Fq%3Delectrician&ei=oVWMU46oNYzvkAWdyIGwCA&psig=AFQjC
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 The Name Game:  Flights of Fancy  

Some scientific names of animals (Dreadnoughtus springs to mind) are a bit far out, and even some 
common names sound fanciful.  What, for instance, is a Cacomistle?  a Fanaloka?  a Boky?  Some 
puzzles to wonder about in idle moments.  But it might be more entertaining to contemplate some 
really fanciful names – ones invented by authors for creatures of their imagination.  What brought 
the topic to mind was re-reading the enigmatic story of The Hunting of the Snark, Lewis Carrol’s 
1876 long nonsense poem.  His Through the Looking Glass (follow-up to Alice’s Adventures in 
Wonderland) provides us with one of the most celebrated of fanciful beasts, the Jabberwock.  We 
know exactly what a Jabberwock looks like, because there’s a magnificent depiction of it in Chapter 
1:  it’s a fearsome-looking creature, with elements of dragon, dinosaur, eagle and who-knows-what-
else in its make-up.  What’s the source of the name ‘Jabberwock’?  No-one but Carroll knows.  The 
original intention had been to have the illustration as the frontispiece of Looking Glass, but Carroll 
changed his mind because he was afraid that it might frighten young children.  So a gentle and 
likeable character in the story, the White Knight, ended up serving in the role. 

The Jabberwock shares its homeland with a number of other strange inhabitants.  All we know of the 
Jubjub bird is that we should beware of it; the picture of it in Looking Glass, however, doesn’t reveal 
what is so formidable about it.  The Bandersnatch, on the other hand, is known to be frumious (none 
the wiser? – it’s a mix of fuming and furious), but we have no idea what it looks like.  Both the Jubjub 
(‘a desperate bird’) and the Bandersnatch (with its ‘frumious jaws’) re-appear in The Snark, but 
without any significant additional information about them.  

What do we know about the Snark itself?  The name is surely a mix of snake and shark, an 
eminently scary combination.  The illustrator produced a draft sketch of a Snark, and it certainly 
looks alarming, but it didn’t find a place in the book as published.  Carroll freely admitted that he had 
no idea what a Snark looked like, and he wanted readers to imagine it for themselves rather than 
having someone else’s idea dished up to them.  In fact a small and partly obscured rear view of a 
Snark did sneak through, but the little you can see of it is more suggestive of a walrus than anything 
else. 

Why the Snark was hunted, and what the hunters would have done with it had they caught it, are 
also matters of conjecture.  We do know that there are several varieties of Snark, of which one, the 
Boojum, will cause you – if you try to catch it – to ‘softly and suddenly vanish away, and never be 
met with again.’   

Tragically, it turns out that the Snark of the poem is indeed a Boojum, and so … end of story. 

Angus Martin 

Quiz question of the month 

Which bird, only 
found in Victoria 
and Tasmania, is 
often attracted by 
an imitation of its 
clicking call and 
builds nests 
using spider’s 
web and lichen? 

Answer page 10 

Brave new world 

by Donmil 

So we say good-bye to 2020 – 

A year that gave us grief aplenty; 

And I can’t help wondering now and then: 

Will things ever be the same again? 

 

Children’s Imaginative Drawing Competition. 

Can you show our readers what a Jubjub bird looks like, a Bandersnatch, a Snark?  You might like to 
read Lewis Carrol’s wonderful stories to look for clues.  Let your imagination go wild and send your 

pictures to tablelandtalk@gmail.com  We will publish a gallery of your images in the March edition.  

All ages welcome. 
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 Septic tank pump outs 

 Treatment Plant pump outs 

 Triple interceptor pump outs 

 Portable toilet pump outs 

Fast  service 

Operating out of Benalla 

Servicing all surrounding areas 

Call today  

0447 521 981 

 

FIREWOOD FOR SALE 
Order Early Before The Winter Rush 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SPLIT DRY 
Price List 2020 

6x4 or Ute - $65.00 
7x5 - $90.00 

Tandem - $120.00 
Local Delivery Charge - $30.00 

 
CONTACT DAVID KENNETT TO ARRANGE:  

PH: 0439356213 
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John and Julie Ryan’s beautiful tree 
This grand old narrow leaved peppermint (Eucalyptus radiata) is John and Julie’s favourite tree on their 
property at Boho South.  When the Ryans moved to their farm in 1985, it had more branches, and their 
children took great delight in leaping off a large branch down onto their trampoline below – a story that the 
family recounts to the grandchildren as a very happy memory.  The tree must be several hundred years 
old, and is full of hollows, including a large one at the base leading up into the centre of the main trunk.  
Such hollows are often used by brushtail possums as den sites, and when a possum is in residence John 
and Julie always know, as their dog “Toey” takes great interest in the entrance but pays no attention to it 
at other times.  While we might think of a tree like this as senescent, they are important habitat for many 
species - many small birds use the tree, and John and Julie have even sat quietly in the dark and 

watched a family of owls in its 
branches – what lovely 
experiences it has brought to their 
garden. 
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Quiz answer 

The Pink Robin (only the male has the pink 
breast). 

 

 

TREE PLANTING ON 
FARMS AND PROPERTIES 

 
- FOR CLIMATE BENEFITS; 

- FOR HABITAT & BIODIVERSITY; 
- FOR STOCK HEALTH  

DURING EXTREME WEATHER 
PLAN NOW FOR PLANTING THIS AUTUMN/WINTER 

 

JACK OFFERS: 
- ADVICE ON YOUR PROJECT 

- GROUND RIPPING & PREPARATION 
- PROVISION OF TREES TO SUIT EACH 

PROJECT 
- PLANTING, MULCHING etc. 
- ONGOING MAINTENANCE 

 
40 YEARS TREEPLANTING EXPERIENCE 

CONTACT JACK FREWIN m: 0427 847 594 

 

Refuelling Solutions 

24/7 Self Service Diesel  
 

Strathbogie Fuel Cell 62 Spring Creek Rd 

 

For all your On-Farm fuel deliveries and lube supplies please contact 

Mark Reynolds 

Business Development Executive 

Shepparton 

M 0418 510 028 

E mreynolds@rfs.com.au  www.rfs.com.au 

 

Milkwood Bread 

Kate and Sim are baking bread  

on a Friday again. 

For deliveries of warm baked 
sourdough breads direct to your 

mailbox 

Call Kate on 0432233558 

Or email: piccaninnykate@gmail.com 

http://www.rfs.com.au/
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Time to Present the Shape of Things!          Sue Paton 

One sign of a healthy, thriving community culture is a dynamic arts scene.  Violet Town has enjoyed a 
resurgence of the arts over the last few years with special events, music, visual and performing arts all 
flourishing in forms and venues new and old.  But Violet Town was not exempt from the dampener that 
COVID necessarily imposed on Victoria and many a good thing was stopped in its tracks, in the interests 
of our collective safety.  

Now, we hope, the time has come to pick up where we left off and celebrate the talents and the creativity 
of the artists in our community.  

That’s why we are so glad to be able to present, in March, The Shape of Things, the 2021 Honeysuckle 
Art Exhibition, where local artists are encouraged to submit two and three -dimensional original pieces 
representing individual interpretations of that theme. 

With the support of REFRESH funding, VAMP is organising a series of arts events over 6 weeks in Violet 
Town’s backART Gallery in Tulip Street.  The Honeysuckle Art Exhibition is one of these, to be held 
between March the 12th and the 28th.  

Celebrated sculptor, Shaun Murphy has agreed to be the guest artist and his impressive works will be on 
display throughout the exhibition.  Weekend entertainments in March include a Chair Circus and an Open 
Mic. evening. 

If you are an artist, dust off your canvasses, sharpen your chisel and get to work.  Substantial prizes are 
there to be won. 

Or if you’re a discerning patron of the arts or you just like to enjoy what others have made, come along to 
Opening Night on Friday March the 12th at 7.30 pm at the backART Gallery, 20 Cowslip Street.  

It will cost you $10.00, which includes a light supper, a glass of wine, the engaging spoken word of Sim 
Ayres and wonderful music by the superbly talented Jo Jo Smith. 

This is a popular event and numbers will be capped to keep everyone COVID-safe so bookings are 
essential. 

To book contact 0408981435 or email: honeysuckle3669@gmail.com 

Artists  only: 

Entry forms, whether submitted by email or post, must be received by Monday 1st March. 

For more information visit https://www.violettown.org.au/what-s-on 

This event is proudly sponsored by VTAG, Carlisle Arts and the Strathbogie Shire. 

The Honeysuckle Arts Co-operative (HAC) is a sub-committee of VAMP    

mailto:honeysuckle3669@gmail.com
https://www.violettown.org.au/what-s-on
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Now open in Strathbogie - Ted Paterson’s Mechanical  
Servicing and Repairs. 

 

Need a small engine repaired, a mower fixed, a chainsaw sharpened, trailer lights 
relit, basic car servicing or brake work?  With years of previous experience delivering mechanical 

repairs to the Strathbogie community - I’m back and I’m your man! 
     

Give me a call or drop me a line.  If I can’t talk, I’ll respond ASAP.  
(I’m still working in Euroa a couple of days a week). 

 

Mob: 0438 017 361 E: alexvic64@gmail.com  

Sassy Sister Decadent Blueberry Liqueur 
A labour of love and passion from Amanda Furlong and Rob Mitchell. We 
create Sassy Sister at Bilyara Springs, our sustainable farm and craft 
distillery, nestled in the foothills of Victoria’s pristine Strathbogie 
Ranges.  Made using our organically grown berries, and locally sourced 
Oak aged spirits, Sassy Sister is distilled and bottled on site at Bilyara 
Springs. 
 
With Sassy Sister we celebrate and honour generations of strong and 
independent women. The name Sassy Sister is inspired by two sisters from 
our family, who combine sweet natures with a zesty wit and luscious 
vintage style. These sassy sisters have matured into beautiful and capable 
women – just as our own Sassy Sister has matured into a sumptuous and 
sophisticated liqueur. 
 
Available across the North East, in Euroa through Strathbogie Local 
Open Food Network, Weekend Local and Burtons SUPA IGA. She is in 
both supermarkets in Mansfield and she can be tasted as a cocktail at 
the Luna Bar in Mansfield where “Sassy Smash” is on their cocktail list.  

Or buy direct from www.sassysisterliqueur.com.au  

http://www.sassysisterliqueur.com.au/

